BOROUGH OF LAVALLETTE(minutes)
CAUCUS/REGULAR MEETING OF THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL
LAVALLETTE MUNICIPAL BUILDING
August 8, 2016-7:00 pm

CALL TO ORDER: Mayor Walter LaCicero, presiding
ROLL CALL: Council Members Borowski, Filippone, Zalom, Stogdill, Finter and Lamb

Also present: John Bennett, Borough Administrator
Donnelly Amico, Municipal Clerk
Phil George, Borough Attorney

READING OF THE OPEN PUBLIC MEETINGS ACT STATEMENT: Notice of this meeting

was published in the Ocean Star on January 8, 2016. Notice was also posted on our municipal
bulletin board and municipal website.

MOMENT OF SILENCE: Mayor LaCicero asked for a moment of silence for anyone who has
lost a loved one.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE: Councilman Stogdill led us in the Salute to the Flag.

MAYOR’S WELCOMING STATEMENT: Mayor LaCicero thanked everyone for coming out

to tonight’s meeting. He stated that we have a resident in our audience tonight that had a birthday
recently and has made it to 100 years old.

PROCLAMATION: Barbara Jost-100 Years Old

Barbara Jost resides on West Point Island and has for many years. She has just turned 100 years old
and we have a proclamation for her.

Mayor LaCicero read aloud the Proclamation.

Mrs. Jost stated that she loves the new Municipal Building and loves Lavallette. She found this
town by accident after her house she was renting in Pt. Pleasant Beach sold. She is very glad she
did find it because it has brought her nothing but joy to live here.

The Mayor stated that if anyone wished to comment on any items that were not on the agenda or if
they could not stay for the remainder of the meeting they could do so now.

COMMENTS FROM PUBLIC (Items not listed on agenda / not staying for remainder of
meeting)

David Duffy, 1 Dover Avenue stated that he was unable to attend the last meeting so he would like
to speak about the beach access tonight. He resides at 1 Dover Avenue and has owned it for
numerous years. His concern has always been the danger of not having all the streets open to the



public. If there is a thunderstorm and lightning is present, if all the people cannot get off that beach
as quickly as possible there is more of a chance of people getting hit by lightning. He owns a
funeral home and he had a 23 year old last week that was hit by lightning and died. It does happen

and there is more of a chance with restricted access. This whole situation is all monetary but lives
are not.

Mayor LaCicero stated that it is not at all monetary for us up here. He understands it is a big issue
for some residents but not for all. The replenishment project is starting next year.

Mr. Duffy stated that he also would like something done about the street lights on Dover Avenue
that have not been working for months. He also would like to be aware ahead of time that there is
going to be discussion on the replenishment project and/or the beach access. Can any discussion
that is going to take place at a meeting be put on the agenda so we are aware of it.

Mayor LaCicero stated that he will make sure it will be put on the agenda if there is going to be any
discussion on those subjects and he will advise Public Works about the street lights.

Bill Brannick, 2 Dover Avenue stated that he has been coming to Lavallette for 60 years with his

family and there has always been access to the beach on every street up until Sandy hit. Why was
the decision made to restrict the access?

Mayor LaCicero stated that it was to protect the homes and the town from another storm.

Mr. Brannick stated that Dover Avenue has no dunes still so what protection are you preventing for
that street?

Mayor LaCicero stated that there were dunes there because we paid a lot of money to put them
there.

Mr. Brannick stated that he has lost a lot of rentals because of the restricted access and he believes
the value of his house has gone down because of it. He is getting a lawyer to appeal his taxes and
he believes he can get 100 more people to appeal their taxes for the same reason.

Mayor LaCicero stated that he has the right to appeal his taxes and if he feels his value has
decreased then he should go through that process.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Minutes of Caucus/Regular Meeting of July 25, 2016

A Motion to approve the minutes was made by Councilman Finter. The Motion was Seconded by

Councilman Stogdill. Vote: Council Members Borowski, Filippone, Zalom, Stogdill, Finter and
Lamb voted Yes. The Motion Passed.

REPORTS:



a) Construction Report for July 2016-Councilwoman Filippone-read report

b) Zoning Report for July 2016-Councilwoman Filippone-read report

¢) Municipal Court Report for July 2016-Councilwoman Filippone-read report

d) Police Overtime Report for July 2016-Councilwoman Filippone-read report

e) Public Works Report for July 2016-Councilman Lamb-read report

f) Public Affairs Report-Council President Zalom-so many people attend our marvelous concerts.
Our Lavallette Women Lifeguards took first place in the mile swim so congrats to them. The
LBA Clambake will be this Saturday so get your tickets. The Breast Cancer Walk was
yesterday and there were so many people that walked. The Psychic Fair is August 17™ at the
Library :

g) Beach Badge Report for July 2016-Councilman Michael Stogdill-read report

h) Tax Account Report for July 2016-Tax Collector

i) Revenue Transaction Report for June 2016-Chief Financial Officer

A Motion to approve the reports was made by Councilwoman Filippone. The Motion was
Seconded by Council President Zalom. Vote: Council Members Borowski, Filippone, Zalom,
Stogdill, Finter and Lamb voted Yes. The Motion Passed.

ON CONSENT AGENDA/OFF CONSENT AGENDA, AND VOUCHERS:

RESOLUTIONS - ON CONSENT

2016-228 approving the corrective action plan regarding the 2015 audit report

2016-229 authorizing the redemption of a tax sale certificate

2016-230 authorizing the execution of an agreement with Meghan Bennett Clark of
GluckWalrath, LLP as Bond Counsel for the Borough of Lavallette

2016-231 appointing two badge checkers for the 2016 summer season at an hourly rate of
$8.00 ‘

2016-232 authorizing the Mayor and Municipal Clerk to sign and execute the Cooperative
Agreement to continue participation in the Ocean County Community Development
Block Grant (CDBG) Program for years 2017 through 2019-Council President
Zalom stated that she will be applying for the 2017 CDBG Funds again for us and is
hoping to use it for the Trenton Avenue walkover to make it handicap accessible.

The Army Corps. is only giving us three handicap walkovers but will put the fourth
one on Trenton Avenue if we pay for it.

2016-233 authorizing a final quantities change order with Johnson Baran Corp. for road
improvements to Vance Avenue increasing the adjusted contract price by $16,726.80

2016-234 authorizing the execution of a utility easement and maintenance agreement to access
and maintain a utility box at 1104 Ocean Front, Block 12, Lot 3 between the
homeowners and the Borough of Lavallette



2016-235 authorizing the refund of a 2013,2014 and 2015 state tax appeal for 206 Ocean Front

2016-236 authorizing two change orders with Johnson Baran Corp. for road improvements to
Guyer Avenue increasing the original contract price by $$9,035.30

2016-236A  authorizing the Municipal Clerk to sign an application for special permit for social
affairs to the Lavallette Volunteer Fire Company to sell alcoholic beverages at
Lavallette Founder’s Day on September 10, 2016

2016-236B  urging the State of New Jersey, Department of Transportation to do an investigation
on the timing of the traffic lights located on Route 35 Southbound and Ortley,
President, Washington and Jersey City Avenues-Council President Zalom stated that
we need to amend this Resolution to remove Washington Avenue because they
won’t do anything about that light due to the school being there.

2016-238C  authorizing the execution of a shared services agreement with the Lavallette Board
of Education to provide a police safety officer at the Lavallette Elementary School-
Mayor LaCicero stated that due to a lot violence going on in a lot of schools the
Supt. approached us and requested an officer to be present during school hours.

A Motion to approve the consent agenda was made by Councilman Stogdill. The Motion was
Seconded by Council President Zalom.

The Mayor opened the floor to public comment and asked if anyone wished to comment on the
consent agenda.

No one wished to comment.

The Mayor closed the floor to the public and asked Council for a vote on the consent agenda.

Vote: Council Members Borowski, Filippone, Zalom, Stogdill, Finter and Lamb voted Yes. The
Motion Passed.

RESOLUTION - OFF CONSENT:
APPROVAL OF VOUCHERS:
2016-237 Bills List in the amount of $18,749,651.97

A Motion to approve the bills list was made by Councilman Lamb. The Motion was Seconded by

Councilman Stogdill. Vote: Council Members Borowski, Filippone, Zalom, Stogdill, Finter and
Lamb voted Yes. The Motion Passed.

ORDINANCES ON FOR INTRODUCTION:



ORDINANCE NO. 2016-02 (1146) ORDINANCE OF THE BOROUGH OF LAVALLETTE,
COUNTY OF OCEAN, STATE OF NEW JERSEY, AUTHORIZING THE EXECUTION OF AN
INTER-MUNICIPAL AGREEMENT ESTABLISHING THE NEW JERSEY PUBLIC POWER
AUTHORITY, A MUNICIPAL SHARED SERVICES ENERGY AUTHORITY

Councilman Borowski stated that this ordinance is needed for the next step to process legislation
that has been worked on for the last four years. This will eliminate restrictions and get into more
aggregate purchases and keep rates low. There will be an introduction tonight and if the legislation
goes through before September 19" we can have the public hearing and final adoption. If it doesn’t,
we will go ahead with the public hearing and carry the adoption.

Public Hearing and Final Adoption is scheduled for September 19, 2016
A Motion to introduce Ordinance 2016-02 (1146) was made by Councilman Lamb. The Motion
was Seconded by Councilwoman Filippone. Vote: Council Members Borowski, Filippone, Zalom,
Stogdill, Finter and LLamb voted Yes. The Motion Passed.
COMMUNICATIONS:

Engineering:

a) O’Donnell, Stanton & Associates/Michael O’Donnell, Engineer/Proposal of

Services/Elizabeth Avenue Road Improvements/2016 NJDOT Municipal Aid
Program/Received July 18, 2016

b) O’Donnell, Stanton & Associates/Michael O’Donnell, Engineer/Vance Avenue Road
Improvements/Punch List/Received July 20, 2016, 2016
¢) O’Donnell, Stanton & Associates/Michael O’ Donnell, Engineer/Guyer Avenue Road

Improvement/Pay Estimate No. 2/Received August 3, 2016

New Jersey League of Municipalities:

a) Local Governments Urge State Leaders to Restore Transportation Funding/Received
July 1, 2016

b) Request for Guidance on Executive Orders 209 & 210/Received July 5, 2016

) Federal Update/Three Issues/Received July 6, 2016

d) Daily Alert/Received July 7, 2016

€) Weekly Policy Update/Received July 8, 2016

) Important Affordable Housing Ruling on “Gap” Issue/Received July 11, 2016

g) Weekly Policy Update/Received July 15, 2016

h) Conversations on Race Relations, Justice, Policing and Equality/Received July 20, 2016
i) Weekly Policy Update/Received July 22, 2016

1) Transportation Trust Fund Authority Act, A-10, A-12, S-2411, S-2412/Received July 20,
2016

General With No Action:



g

h)

Ocean County Utilities Authority/Joanne Kazanowsky, Executive Assistant/Establishing
the Bulk Rate for 2017/Received July 6, 2016

State of New Jersey/Department of Transportation/Dominick Critelli, Manager/Elizabeth
Avenue Road Improvements/2016 Municipal Aid/Received July 7, 2016

State of New Jersey/Department of Transportation/Michael Russo, Director/Executive
Order 210/Shutdown of All Transportation Fund Work/Received July 8, 2016

State of New Jersey/Department of Community Affairs/Louis Mraw,
Supervisor/Assuming Responsibility over property for Demolition/Received July 12,
2016

Jersey Central Power & Light Company/Sally Cheong, Manager/Annual Universal
Service Fund Compliance Filing/Received July 20, 2016

Ortley Beach Liaison Committee Community Update/Ken Langdon, Chairman/Received
July 22, 2016-Mayor LaCicero stated that our town is up in sales on this report.

Ocean County Utilities Authority/Robert McGlaughlin, Planning Specialist/Second
Quarter 2016 Metered Flow Data/Received August 4, 2016-Mayor LaCicero stated that
he is not happy about the increase of 25%. Councilman Finter stated that is from size of
the houses now compared to before the storm. John Bennett stated that there are also a
major leak in the manhole that will be taken care of very soon. Councilman Finter stated
that even with that increase there is still no increase in our cost which hasn’t changed
since last year.

Pothole Killers/Brian Preski, Patch Management/Spray Patching Pothole
Repair/Received August 4, 2016

[SO/Insurance Services Office, Inc./Garrett Byma, Specialist/Five Year Cycle to the
Community Rating System Program/Received August 5, 2016-Mr. Bennett stated that
our Zoning Officer will be meeting with them in December. Council President Zalom
stated that we always save a lot of money for our residents with this program so we want
to keep it going. Councilwoman Filippone questioned if the Mayors along the barrier
island were still looking into joining together and getting an outside agency to do the
CRS Program? Mayor LaCicero stated that our meetings have halted until September
but we were discussing it but not sure if we made a definite decision as of yet.

General With Action:

a)

b)

<)

d)

Township of Woodbridge/Mayor John McCormac/requesting sponsorship for the 2016
New Jersey Senior Olympic Games/Received July 5, 2016-Mayor LaCicero stated he
will look into this.

Dolores Sheptock/103 New York Avenue/requesting the bench not be moved from the
New York Avenue access way/Received July 8, 2016-Council President Zalom stated
that the bench is not going anywhere and will stay where it is for the rest of the summer.
Danielle LiMandri/Danny Lobell/requesting to hold their wedding ceremony on the
beach on March 19, 2017 at 4:30 pm/Received July 18, 2016-Mayor LaCicero stated that
this is off season and should be fine.

Ocean County Columbus Day Parade Committee/Isa Appignani, Co-Chair/requesting
participation in the Columbus Day Parade on Sunday, October 9, 2016/Received July 25,

2016-Mayor LaCicero stated that Council President Zalom always takes care of this for
us.



Kris Kennedy Scuorzo/4 Brooklyn Avenue/requesting the board reconsider suggestion to
re-open the boardwalk to bike traffic after the beaches close at 6pm/Received July 29,
2016-Councilman Borowski stated that bicycle safety is extremely important especially
in Lavallette. He was hit by a vehicle while he was riding a bike when he was 16 years
old and he was hurt very seriously. He was following the rules but was still hit by a
vehicle. Bikes are already allowed on the boardwalk in the morning hours before 10am.
Having them up there after 6pm after the beach goers have gone and the lifeguards have
completed their days sounds sufficient to me. We need to start trying something
different with these bicycles. He spoke with the Chief and he is in agreement with it and
he assured me he will put the bike cops up there and monitor the situation to see how
well it is going. He feels that the hours of 6pm to 10pm seems like a good time frame
for a trial period. Council President Zalom stated that 20 or so years ago the Police
Chief at that time always told people to ride the bikes on the boardwalk because the
highway was too dangerous. Bikers and walkers up on that boardwalk before 10am is
also too dangerous and way to congested. Maybe if people were made aware they can
ride the bikes up there after 6pm they wouldn’t rush up there to do it before 10am and it
will prevent less congestion. Councilwoman Filippone stated that if it was possible for
the Police Department to enforce bike safety rules we wouldn’t be having this issue.
None of the bicyclists in this town that [ have witnessed follow any of the rules. The
police have more important things to take care of in this town than to watch the bicycles.
This issue is always split down the middle as far as residents who are for the boardwalk
and not for the boardwalk. We spent a lot of money for a bike path on Bay Blvd. for the
bicyclists and it is the safest way for them. Just because it is not ideal for them and they
choose not to utilize it is not the Borough’s responsibility to figure out another solution.
We already did that and spent money to do it. The Police don’t write tickets to them
now so why would they do it on the boardwalk. Councilman Finter questioned if they
could just give them warnings and no tickets. Councilwoman Filippone stated that was
also tried years ago. We give our bicycle safety rules out to every person that purchases
a badge in Lavallette so they know the rules they just choose to not abide by them.
Council President Zalom stated that the problem is that with our angle parking on the
highway riding a bicycle behind those parked cars is extremely dangerous when cars are
trying to pull out. Councilman Lamb stated that he has lived here his whole life and the
bicycle safety is nothing knew since he was a kid. When I was a police officer here we
use to confiscate bikes if they didn’t follow the rules and that never worked either.
Riding bikes on the highway has never been a good idea in Lavallette since I was
growing up here in the sixties. My mother use to make us put our bikes in the garage for
July and August every year because it was so dangerous so it has always been this way.
There is not enough room up on the boardwalk for walkers and bikers at any time of the
day and it is too dark to see anything up there in the evening. Councilman Finter stated
that he doesn’t see it as an issue at all and we should at least try it from now until Labor
Day to see how it works out. Councilman Stogdill stated that we were only allowed to
ride our bikes on Bay Blvd. growing up here in the summer and if we were seen on the
highway or any place else with them we were in trouble. Councilman Borowski stated
that he would like to allow the audience speak now on this issue and give their opinions.

Herb Hascher, 1301 Bay Blvd. stated that Bay Blvd. is a great place to ride the bikes and as long
as everyone follows the rules there should be no issues.



Council President Zalom stated that in Miami their bike lanes are painted green in the busy

sections and she is going to suggest to our legislators that New Jersey do the same thing so
everyone sees them.

Clem Boyers, 20 Kerr Avenue stated that we have two great bike lanes on Bay Blvd. and one on
Route 35 North. The badge checkers use the boardwalk with their bikes and they even have to

go on the highway sometimes because it is too congested. Day or night the boardwalk is also
too dangerous for bikers.

Mary Logios, 4 Sterling Avenue stated that she is in agreement as far as not having the bikes on

the boardwalk because of too much congestion. Also, the police never write the summonses for
not following the rules.

Conrad Brink, 122 New Jersey Avenue questioned is it a boardwalk or a boardride? That
should say it all.

Jon Corney, 1 Newark Avenue stated that the problem is the enforcement of the rules. If the

Police enforced the rules and ticketed every person that did not follow the rules then maybe we
wouldn’t have such an issue.

Alita Taylor, 1202 Ocean Front stated that bikes on the boardwalk is not a good idea at all.
People will get hurt if that is allowed. The Police on the bikes have no bells or lights on their
bikes and that is dangerous also. There really needs to be something done about the bikes going
the wrong way on the highway because the cars only look one way for cars and if a bike is
going the other way they will collide and it happens all the time.

Kris Scuorzo, 4 Brooklyn Avenue stated that she is the reason for this discussion. Her only
concern is the safety of the children. The bike lane on the highway is in no way safe enough for
children to ride on it because of the angle parking and cars backing up. She has been
monitoring the amount of pedestrians on the boardwalk after 6 pm and it has decreased

tremendously and there is police presence on the boardwalk. She just wants to be able to make
it safer for the children to ride their bikes.

Councilman Borowski stated that we now have a good feel on opinions both positive and
negative and change is never really easy. He would like to make a motion to allow the bicycles

on the boardwalk between the hours of 6pm to 8pm from now until Labor Day and continue to
monitor it.

A Motion to allow the bicycles on the boardwalk from 6pm to 8pm from now until Labor Day
was made by Councilman Borowski. The Motion was Seconded by Councilman Finter. Vote:
Council Members Borowski, Zalom and Finter voted Yes. Council Members Filippone,

Stogdill and Lamb voted Yes. This has created a tie. Vote: Mayor LaCicero voted No. The
Motion has Failed.

Mayor LaCicero stated that he was a Police Officer for 25 years and this has always been an
issue. He just has never been comfortable with the boardwalk and the bikes.



) Robert Brady/51 Pershing Blvd./requesting that the Borough update the Bocci Ball
Courts with an all-weather felt surface/Received August 5, 2016-Mayor LaCicero stated
that he doesn’t think that this surface is a traditional surface for public courts.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:
John Bennett-Discussion of Water Tank Repainting Grant Application

Mr. Bennett stated at the last meeting they approved this application for $2,500 and he has now
been told that there was a typo and it is $25,000. With this grant there is potential for partial loan
forgiveness but not a definite. The work for this application process was already in progress before
this approval was given. Councilman Borowski and myself have already talked about it and he has
reached out and received some data that suggests that $25,000 is not so off for this type of
application process and the work needed to be done to start it. We do have the money in the water
department where we would be taking it from.

Mayor LaCicero stated with some of the application already processed on line how can we deny it.

Councilman Borowski stated that he did check with other firms and this is not an unreasonable sum
and 1s the going rate for this type of work. He also was told that it is mandatory to make sure that

all the contracts are gone over concerning the cell towers and make sure we will not be responsible
for any costs associated with the removal of their equipment.

Mr. George stated that if the services are under $17,500 it won’t have to go out for bid for those

services. If they are over $17,500 depending on if we have a QPA or not the bid thresholds are
different.

Mr. Bennett stated that a punchlist was given to Wallace regarding the lifeguard building. The only
issue that still will need to be addressed is the flooring. We are unsure who is responsible regarding

the flooring whether it is from the design or the installation so we are waiting until after Labor Day
to deal with that issue.

Mr. Bennett stated that the training regarding the heating and air conditioning went well but we are
still experiencing some issues that we will have to take care of.

Council President Zalom stated that the Engineer was getting proposals for the municipal building
entry door. We are trying to make it more handicap accessible. We are trying to get approval to
use the rest of the 2015 CDBG funds for this. As long as it is an old building and not a new one.
Well it is now an old building because it is already being used so they are confident that we will be
approved for this project. Also, she attended the workshop for the Arts Grant that we apply for
every year for our concerts. We also discussed getting a grant for our memorabilia in the building
so we will be applying for that grant also.



NEW BUSINESS:

Mr. Bennett stated that we paid $5,000 a year for a bus that Seaside Heights has that would take
barrier island residents over the bridge. We haven’t used this bus for many years because of the
Ocean Ride bus so we will no longer be paying this annual fee. He attended a meeting regarding
the Mathis Bridge coming over from Toms River and its mechanical issues. We were told by the
State and the contractor that the issue will continue because the bridge is extremely old and should
have been replaced instead of repairing. We worked out some issues as far as contacting
surrounding towns when the issue is longer than 15 minutes so the traffic can be diverted. The
Coast Guard has the bridge going up every half hour for the boats but the State was going to try and
reach out to them to see if we can get permission to open it every hour instead because the problem
only occurs when the bridge has to open. We feel that it has become an emergent situation for the
traffic of the cars compared to allowing the boats to cut through.

Councilwoman Filippone stated that when this issue of the repair of the bridge was first being

talked about we as a town took action and requested that the bridge be replaced instead of repairing
because of all the issues it had and the age of it.

COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC:

Joe Palinsky, 122 Washington Avenue stated that the water tower was repainted before about 7 or 8
years ago and at that time there was talk that the cell antennaes was the cause of the issue.

Councilman Borowski stated that most of the repairs this time are interior issues and not so much
exterior.

Clem Boyers, 20 Kerr Avenue stated that he has seen the bike Police and they seem to have lights
on their bikes this year. All bikes are supposed to have lights and bells on them while being used.

Mark Speaker, 111 Brown Avenue stated that as far as the bridge issue with the notification of
when it is down, could maybe the use of the emergency notification system that we have be utilized
when you are notified of it being down. A lot of our business owner’s employees get stuck and

can’t come over so it would be nice if we new it was down ahead of time so we can notify them in
advance.

Mr. Bennett stated that can be looked into.
COMMENTS FROM THE MAYOR AND COUNCIL:

Councilman Stogdill stated that the shed was purchased for lifeguard headquarters. It’s a 14 ft. shed

that is replacing the small trailer that is there now housing their equipment. Also, he will need to be
excused for the next meeting.

Councilman Borowski stated that he will need to be excused for the next meeting as well. Waves of
Impact held their surf camp for the disabled children on July 27" and it was a big hit once again.
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This is always a magnificent event and is held all over the world. They inform me every year that
the Lavallette staff and people are the most welcoming and they love to come here the best. They

also presented a plaque to the Borough of Lavallette for all the help that is provided from our beach
staff.

Councilwoman Filippone stated that she will be speaking to the Chief about the lights and bells
being on the bicycles the Police use. She believes it is a State statute so it is very important. If a
police officer gets a call and needs to get there as soon as possible he has the right to go the wrong
way with the back but he still needs the bell and light on his bike. She will be looking into getting
some temporary blinds for the windows in Council Chambers due to the sunset at this time of the
year which puts a damper up here with being able to see our computers. Regarding the access
ways to the beach we have had these restricted access ways since after the storm to prevent any
damage to the homes. After sandy, this town was completely devastated. Each time you cut
through a dune it weakens the dune system, especially at the south end of the town. We are very
specific in protecting our dunes as far as the sand and the dune grass. The root system entangles
like a vine and holds everything together and makes the dunes big and strong enough to withstand

the weather. This beach replenishment project will not cut through the dune they will be going up
and over the dunes.

Council President Zalom stated that the dune system at the north end of the town held so much
better than the south end during sandy. We did not create those dunes, the dune system just keep
growing and made those dunes big and strong. The integrity is in the dune grass and the dune
system. Regarding the Army Corps. permit for the dredging under the WPI Bridge it will expire on
December 31, 2016 and the DEP Permit has already expired. We will need to apply for both of
these permits again in order to do any dredging there.

Mayor LaCicero stated that we are going to need two proposals from the Engineer on how much
these two permit applications will cost us.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:
There was no executive session.

ADJOURNMENT:

A Motion to adjourn the Caucus/Regular Meeting was made by Councilman Finter. The Motion
was Seconded by Councilman Lamb. Vote: All of Council was in favor. The Motion Passed.

The Caucus/Regular Meeting was adjourned at 9:10 pm.
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CERTIFICATION

I, Donnelly Amico, Municipal Clerk of the Borough of Lavallette, County of Ocean, State of New
Jersey, does hereby attest these to be a true copy of the minutes of the meeting held on the g™ day of
August 2016

£
e 7 5 »,

Donnélly Amico |
Municipal Clerk
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